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SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2018-0408 would revise the legal description for a previously approved annexation of approximately 99.98 acres of land into the King County Water District No. 119.

SUMMARY

Council adopted Ordinance 18742 in June 2018, which approved the annexation of approximately 99.98 acres of land into the King County Water District No. 119. After the Council approved the annexation, the Department of Assessments determined that the legal description was incorrect. This ordinance would adopt the corrected legal description.

BACKGROUND 

Water District No. 119 provides water service in northeast King County within Council District 3, and provides water services to the unincorporated area outside the city of Duvall.

The annexation was proposed by resolution of the District, for an area less than 100 acres with 80 percent of the annexation boundaries contiguous to the existing District boundaries. Annexation into the District will allow for water service to the annexed properties, which are currently on private wells. Annexation will also allow the property owners to take part in governance of the Water District, by running for office and voting in election of Water District Commissioners. The District approved the annexation on February 7, 2018, and submitted the Notice of Intention with the County on April 26, 2018.

Council previously approved the annexation as part of Ordinance 18742.  After this ordinance was adopted, the Department of Assessments determined that the legal description was incorrect. 
 
ANALYSIS

For the annexation to be in effect, the legal description for the annexation area must be correct.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2018-0408 (and its attachment)
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